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Minutes of Centenary Sub Committee meeting

Held using “Microsoft Teams”


Thursday 2nd April 2020 14.00hrs
	Present: Vicky Palethorpe, Dave Hearn, Paul Morton, Bob Tinley 



	1 
	“Veteran Voices” - “Cycling Elders” to be known as “Veteran Voices” – proposed that a meeting of past members of the club be held with a view to improving our archive and gathering data for an article in the Centenary Pamphlet. 
	1. Meeting to be kick started with Rugby Train-day film.

2. Follow up meeting to record voices – Vicky hopes to borrow equipment from the Transport Museum.
3. Dave has booked Friends Meeting House and kitchen on 24th March at 1930hrs.

4. Dave has contacted some attendees.
2-04-2020
5. Unfortunately, the Veteran Voices meeting was cancelled because of coronavirus.

6. Dave will ask his veterans to do what preparatory work they can.
7. Dave will email the committee with the contact details of his veterans and the questions he is going to ask them.

8. At a meeting earlier today Jade … and Helene Toogood showed interest in the memoirs. 
9. Alan has agreed to manage the website repository of collected memories.

	2
	Meriden 2020
	1. Dave has a met Meriden Parish Councillors and Conservators.
2. Quotes for restoration work on The Cenotaph are being obtained. It is expected the work will cost about £2500, to be funded by Cycling UK HQ.
3. It is likely the road will need to be closed for the 2021 service.
4. It will also be the centenary of the Coventry Memorial in 2021. Vicky will liaise with the Coventry Memorial Committee to reinforce knowledge/publicity of our Centenary at the same time.

2-04-2020

5. This year’s service has been cancelled and will be mentioned in this week’s Cycle Clips.  Current expenditure will be carried over to next year and there’s a good chance the planned memorial cleaning will not happen.
6. Vicky had met Sue Conrad of the Coventry War Memorial Park trustees and was keen that the three centenaries would be marked with a cycle ride from the Coventry Memorial to the Meriden Memorial. All local clubs would be invited.

7.  Sue Conrad has good press contacts, which could help our publicity.

8. Plans for coordinating the Memorials ride with the Meriden service and the Fillongley BBQ proved difficult to formulate, especially trying to allow for some members who actively objected to going to the Meriden Service.  
9. It was decided that it would be better to use the Sunday 11th April to ride from the Transport Museum to Fillongley for the BBQ and to make the Memorials Ride on Sunday 16th May a separate event.
10. We need to check with Mike that the BBQ date can be changed to 11th April.  The BBQ will be an advanced ticket only event.

	3
	HSBC 2020 – date is not yet fixed
	1. Mike will push for 2020 and 2021 dates.
2. Agreed that we (Mike) should remake the display boards from more durable materials (plywood faced with fibreboard and covered with blue cloth) – they have served us well but were made at rock bottom cost.
3. We will attempt to get a double width space this year. Paul will send them a copy of our report from 2019 to demonstrate we are serious.  It was felt that Health and Safety / Insurance considerations would not allow us to use our own larger tent – two spaces/gazebos would give us the biggest chance of success.

4. Mike will contact Adam Tranter (Cycling Mayor) to see if we can get a coordinated plan between the various Cycling Clubs.
5. Vicky will contact all local cycling clubs.
2-04-2020
6. The 2020 Event is likely to be cancelled.

7. The 2021 Event will need a new sponsor.

	4
	Transport Museum Display/ Council / City of Culture. Amanda Roberts is the heading The Environment for the Culture team.

Link up between 21 green spaces in Coventry. 
	1. Vicky, Mike and Bob have had a meeting with Amanda Roberts. She seems to be aware of the culture implications of the environment generally for the City of Culture celebration and the special importance of cycling to the City. We are hopeful that she will liaise with us.
2. Vicky to contact Tina Adkins (City) about flower bed in Greyfriars Green and to ascertain the cost.
3. Mike, Vicky and Bob to talk to Transport Museum soon about a display in the museum. Mike to arrange a time.

4. Paul met the Creative Director, Chenine Bhathena of the City of Culture Trust, who seemed to be interested in cycling, and will send her a copy of our programme for the year.
2-04-2020
5. Amanda Roberts has not responded further since our meeting.

6. Vicky will try again to contact Francis … at the Transport Museum about our proposed display.
7. Vicky has had positive feedback about the Greyfriars flower bed and might also get another in the Memorial Park.

	5
	Briefing note 
	1. Vicky prepared a briefing note that we can all use as a common standard when consulting different contacts. This will now need to be updated.

	6
	Centenary jerseys. We have received a very good quote (£32 each) for 50+ jerseys.
	1. Vicky to progress the design and delivery of jerseys. At the quoted price it was felt that we should get long sleeved windproof jerseys and short sleeved summer jerseys.
2. The design should include “CTC Coventry”, the winged wheel, our website and something along the line of “Cycling for 100-years”, or “Cycling since 1921”.

3. We should aim to start wearing jerseys from this summer.

      2-04-2020
4. It was agreed that a multi-coloured format should be used – royal blue, light blue and white should be adopted. The company said they currently had plenty of free time and would be glad to spend time helping us (Vicky) design the jerseys.

	7
	Celebration dinner
	1. Vicky has invited Paul Tuohy to the dinner. It’s a bit early for HQ’s diary, but they have noted it as an important event.
2. Suggested that Adam Tranter be invited to the dinner, possibly as a speaker if Paul Tuohy was unable to attend.

3. Dave volunteered to be the official photographer for the event.

4. Mike is discussing menus and it was agreed that the cost would not include any alcohol. It was anticipated that the menu would have two alternatives for each course and participants would make their selection on the night.
2-04-2020
5. Paul Touhy is resigning as chief executive of CTC. We should ask Adam Tranter if he knows anyone suitable, which might be him. We need to wait until Mike is available.
6. We will not provide alcohol for toasts.

	8
	Communication with Midlands Today
	1. Paul has had no success in contacting Midlands Today by email but will make further efforts by phone to get in touch. 

	9
	Tour options and Semaine Federale. 
	1. Mike is prepared to organise a tour to “somewhere warm”, but we need another leader to organise our presence at Semaine Federale.
2-04-2020
2. It was agreed that we were over-pressurising ourselves by advertising tours in our celebration programme.  Bob will put a coverall note at the bottom of the calendar to show that we will running our normal programme of rides and tours throughout the year.  

	10
	The Centenary Calendar. 
	1. Bob has refined the calendar, but we are still dependant on 3rd party dates for HSBC Event and Midland Velo.
2. Bob will contact the Midland Velo organisers to get the date for 2021.
2-04-2020
3. Bob will publish a revised calendar.

	11
	Charity collections.
	1. It was suggested that it would be a good idea to support the Midland Air Ambulance Charity during our centenary year – ride leaders will be asked at the meeting in March.

2. We would collect, say £1, from each participant at each of our Sunday Rides, Tuesday Rides and Slide Shows from October 1st, 2020 to October 1st, 2021 and announce the result at the formal dinner.

3. Vicky will ascertain availability of collection tins / bags.
4. Riders pay very little towards the organisational efforts of the club and this might be a small reminder of what they are getting.

02-04-2020

5. Paul Whitehead has volunteered to manage the Air Ambulance collection and ticketing for the BBQ and celebration dinner.
6. Bob will ask Pip Milton if she would organise a charity cake bake and eating event for the Air Ambulance.

	12 
	Booklet. Paul has produced a layout document for the booklet with page numbers (used in the adjacent column) for the various articles.
Timetable:

1. Articles to be received by 16th March.
2. Editing to be completed by end of May.

3. Printing by end of June.

Advertising:


	1. Paul (p2) to ask Julie Rand how we can get in touch with the Government Minister responsible for cycling.
2. Bob (p3) in conjunction with Gordon to write an introduction, including the inaugural ride.

3. Bob (p11-12 to describe CTC Coventry today.

4. Alison, Norihan, Nick (p15-17) to give their experience of riding with the Club and Bob to provide examples of Sunday and Tuesday rides.
5. Bob (p18-19) centrefold programme of 2021 events.

6. Alan (p20-21) writeup a recent UK tour, e.g. Cotswolds

7. Vicky (p26-27) writeup of recent Overseas tour, e.g. Sardinia

8. Dave (p28-29) members awards and topics of interest (helmets?)

9. Kevin R. (32-35) Bob to contact with a view to an article about trends in bicycle mechanicals.
10. Advertising
-
Paul to supply an example advertisement




-
Mike to talk to Bike Wrench




-
Peter Seamen to talk to Jardine Cycles




-
Vicky to talk to Mike Vaughan

-
Full page inside front and inside back cover (prime locations) £120



-
Full page elsewhere £100



-
Half page £60



-
Quarter page £35


-
Advertisers could be grouped together: e.g. cafés 4 to half page at £15 each.
11. Alan has agreed to co-edit with Paul.
12. Paul needs the timetable to defined more clearly, and the distribution of a printed booklet and how to distribute an e-version. This shouldn’t hold up the timing of the generation of content.

2-04-2020
13. Paul will re-launch the booklet

14. Bob will resend copy not received by Paul because of an email address error.

15. Julie Rand has not been able to provide satisfactory contacts for writing a foreword for the booklet.

16. It was decided that the booklet would be published in electronic instalments; each instalment to include all the adverts.  600 copies would then be printed and made available to all CTC Coventry members on receipt of SAE, or collection from agreed sources.

17. Unfortunately, it’s not possible at the moment to negotiate advertising with cycle shops or cafés.  
18. Paul to ask Dave if he can put together a 25 question quiz. This just be for fun.

19. There should be a mention of our organising a national Tri-Vets event every 3-years since 2001. 

	13
	Fillongley BBQ after Meriden Service – there was some discussion about who should be invited, what advertising would be needed and the likely numbers.
	1. Mike is trying to sort out the commercial side with Kumar as the event may get too closely connected to Hearsall Golf Course.
2. Decided to restrict numbers to 50-75 people.
2-04-2020
3. See item 2.8, 2.9 & 2.10

4. Bob suggested we might have a birthday cake at the BBQ and will investigate.


	14
	Lottery bid for funds
	1. Vicky will apply for a “celebration event only” grant. 

	15
	Publicity.
	1. Bob will talk to The Coventry Telegraph about a promotional / informative article and, also, Coventry Citivision. He has been unable to contact them so far.

	15a
	Inaugural Ride: Discussed the idea of making the Sunday ride on 11th April to be a replica of the inaugural ride, starting at the Transport Museum
	1. Bob to plan
2. Vicky to add to agenda with Transport Museum
2-04-2020

3. See item 2.8, 2.9 & 2.10

	16
	Project management
	1. Alan will project manage the whole 2021 programme for us. 
2. He has had in depth sessions with Paul (Booklet) and Mike (Social dining)

	17
	100-mile Ride
	1. Bob & Dave – the date will be changed back to June 6th as  the Midland Velo is currently planned for 27th June – Tom at hello@velobirmingham.com

	18
	100-km Challenge Ride
	1. Bob – it was agreed that the shorter options would not be offered – there will only be a 100-km option and we should aim for 100 riders.

2. Vicky suggested that we might be able to use the Harvester at Long Itchington for coffee as the proprietor was a keen cyclist. Vicky will contact the pub to arrange details, including flapjack.

3. The village hall at Newnham will be used for lunch; provided by WI – Dave will make arrangements.

4. The village hall at Clifton-upon-Dunsmore will be used for tea staffed by our own volunteers.  Bob will organise.

5. Esquires at the Transport Museum will be used for tea at the end of the event. Bob will organise and ensure toilets are made available.

6. If this works out, only Clifton will require our own volunteers.

7. The entrance fee should allow for all catering.   

8. Ask Tony Benn and perhaps A.N.Other to be official photographer for the event.

	19
	Memorial Park Centenary
	1. See, also, section 2

2. On Friday 9th July there will be a marquee display in the park where all groups that use the park will be invited to contribute. Sue Conrad is keen that we should be part of this.

3. Vicky will look into cost of a set of display boards as a possible replacement for our existing boards.

	20
	HSBC Let’s Ride Website
	1. It’s future is uncertain since HSBC withdrew its funding from British Cycling.

2. We would like to see better information about our rides on the site, but have met resistance from George, who currently maintains our minimal input on the site.

3. Because of current funding and coronavirus uncertainty we will not pressurise George now, but Bob will take a closer look at the site to ascertain what we might want to do. 

	21
	Next meeting 
	1. 1st May 2020 at 1400hrs – presumably via Microsoft Teams.


    N.B. Red additions were not discussed at the meeting. 

